
Next Week: Buddy Walk and S ual Run for the Children
The South Plainfield BOE
cordially invites the public
to an informal gathering to

welcome the newly appointed
Superintendent of Schools,

dose ft. Negron, on
Wednesday, October 3, 7-9
p.m. in the South Plainfield

High School cafeteria.
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Council Cuts Tax Rate
Tax Bills to Reflect Municipal Rate Decrease
By Jane Dornick

The public hearing of the Borough
of South Plainfield's SFY 2008 Mu-
nicipal Budget covering the period
of July 2007 through June 2008
was held at last Tuesday evening's
Borough Council meeting.

The budget eotaJ-$25,655.983.06-
is up three percent from last year. The
increase was due hugely to state man-
dated pension and library contribu-
tions that are required to be paid.
Without these two items the overall
budget would have been up just shy
of one percent.

In spite of the budget increase,
the municipal tax rate for the aver-
age homeowner will decrease from
1.002 to .99. The rare is based on
the borough's budgeted taxes divided
by die rateable base, or the amount
that homeowners and businesses
pay in raxes. The borough's ratable
base tins year is $l,435,804,761-up
$ 16,852,798 from lasr year due to the
increased number of new businesses

near Hadley Road. An individual
tax rate is calculated by multiply-
ing the assessed value of a home by
the tax rate .99 (or 99 cents on the
dollar). The average borough home
assessment is $120,408; therefore,
homeowners will pay approximately
$1,206.48 a year-a savings of $ 14.50
over last year.

"One of the key drivers of the
municipal budget was the actual
decline in health benefit costs," said
('hief Financial Officer Glenn Cullen.
"Municipalities and businesses are
experiencing double digit increases
in their healthcare costs. Last year the
borough had a 13% decrease in paid
claims over the year before. These
savings are the result of a change that
was made in the borough's benefit
structure about four years ago. It t(X)k
time for the borough to experience
the savings, but sure enough, the
changes paid off in the long run. As
a matter ot tact, the borough's health
insurance has increased at a rate of

(Continued on page 12)

Michele Leavy Gets a
Rose on "The Bachelor"
Realtor Michele Leavy
appeared Monday night
on the premier of the
11th season of "The
Bachelor" on ABC.
Leavy, along with 25
other single women,
were looking for "Mr.
Right," as they were
introduced to bachelor
Brad Womack.

Leavy, a resident of
South Plainfield, grew
up in South Bruns-
wick. She is a realtor at
Century 21 Morerti on
Maple Avenue, where
she is a member of the
Lacerda Team. Team
leader Andrea Lacerda

Michele Leavy
gladly gave Leavy a six
week leave of absence
after learning she was
chosen to appear on the
show. Her co-workers
were sworn to secrecy
during the rime she was

taping until the time the
show aired.

Leavy applied to be
on the show on line
along with thousands of
women. After the cast-
ing directors reviewed
almost 600 audition vid-
eos, Lea\y was one of the
25 chosen to appear. On
Monday night's show,
10 women were sent
home. Michele received
a rose from Womack,
which meant that she will
return next week.

Leavy is not allowed
to be interviewed until
she has either won or is
eliminated.

Police Chief John Ferraro gives Congressman Mike Ferguson a look at the borough's new police car. Also pic-
tured are Mayor Charles Butrico, Councilwoman Kathy Thomas and Councilman Matthew Anesh.

House OKs Ferguson 100K Bid for SPPD
Joined by South Plainfield police

officers and local officials, con-
gressman Mike Ferguson. R-N.J ,
announced on Monday that the
Home has approved his request for
$100,000 to improve public safety
and enhance communicatioas among
first responders in the borough.

While visiting South Plainfield,
Ferguson toured the police 911 dis-
patch center and viewed one of the
department's new police cars.

If that funding level makes it
through Congress this year, borough
officials said they would purchase a
24-hour video surveillance system
for the municipal complex and 40
portable police radios.

"Enhanced communications capa-
bilities for South Plainfield police will
make response times quicker during
emergencies and help to make our
community safer," Ferguson said
during a news conference in South
Plainfield to announce the congres-
sional action. "I'm pleased to have
secured initial congressional approval
of these important Federal funds for
South Plainfield. The funding isn't a
done deal yet, but house approval is
a big first step, I will remain a strong

advocate for the South Plainfield
Police Department receiving the
funding it needs and deserves to
protect our community*'

Police Chief John Ferarro said
upgraded communications equip-
ment will increase the efficiency and
reliability of day-to-day operations,
as well as the response to critical
incidents.

"These important funds will help
our department achieve many of our
critical long-term goals," Ferraro said

at the news conference. "For instance,
the rands will help us install a security
system at the municipal complex io
enhance public safety, purchase r.idios
to enhance communications and help
us establish a communications system
to rapidly notify the public of emer-
gencies or enlist their help in solving
crimes in our community."

Charles Butrico said the funding
would protect borough residents.

"South Plainfield is grateful for G>n-
(Contuutcd on page 12)

Student Hurt in Thick Accident
A 14 year-old South Plainfield

High Schcx)l student was seriously in-
jured on Monday when he was struck
by a 1998 Western Star Dump Truck,
owned and operated by Michael Bal-
lah, 44, of Hillsborough.

The student was riding his bicycle
northbound on Hamilton Boulevard
near New Market Avenue at 7:45
a.m. when he collided with the dump
truck, which was exiting a driveway
at 333 Hamilton Blvd., the Cornell-
Dubilier site. He was traveling to the
South Plainfield High School, where
he is a freshman.

The boy was treated at the scene
by the paramedics from Mercy 6
from Muhlenberg Hospital and
transported to Robert Wcxxi Johnson
University Hospital. He was admitted
with serious injuries to his head and
right leg.

The investigation is being con-
ducted by the Traffic Safety Unit.
Anyone with information is asked to
contact Lt. Kevin Murtagh at (908)
226-7679.

No charges have been filed at this
time as the accident is still under
investigation.

Local Business, Residents Tapped for Independent Film
Fixation Films, Red Line Studios Shoot Scenes for "Rachel Marks"at Adelines Restaurant

Producer Matt Pellowski reviews a scene with local residents Maggie
Temple (L), Holly Cordoma and Lisa Austin at Adelines Restaurant.

"I am really grateful for the
experience and I've really enjoyed

working behind the scenes."
Kristen Salvatore, South Plainfield resident

and Rider University Junior

By Jean Fultz

When Red Line Studios Senior
Producer Matt Pellowski wanted to
find a location for the bar scenes in
"Rachel Marks," the independent
thriller being filmed locally, he walked
into Adelines Restaurant on Hamil-
ton Boulevard. "I remembered eating
there years ago and thought it would
be perfect," said Pellowski, on the
set of "Rachel Marks" at Adelines
Restaurant last Sunday Three weeks

after taking some interior shots of the
bar, co-producer Billy Mulligan not
only made arrangements to utilize the
restaurant for the sh<x)t on September
23, he also hired Adelines to cater
lunch and dinner for the cast and crew
while on location in New Jersey.

"The restaurant is about 32 sec-
onds away from the crew house [at
the Highlands|," said Mulligan, in
between introducing himself to the
extras seated inside the restaurant.

"We were told the ftxxj was excel-
lent," added Pellowski, who gradu-
ated from Hillsborough High School
in 1997 and has "strange" ties to the
local South Plainfield area.

As a matter of fact, the whole
production has been like "Six De-

grees of..." Red Line Studios is
producing the original screenplay,
"Rachel Maries," which was written
by writer director Jake Cashill whose
mother lives in Plainfield. Their Web
sire, www.redlincstudios.net, was
designed by South Plainfield resident
Jim Doherty. Doherty's mother,
Jane, is the famous local psychic who -
contacted "ghosts" several years ago
at Liquid Assets on New Market Ave-
nue. Red Line Studios later produced
a DVD series called "Jane Doherty
Investigates." Liquid Assets, billed as
"the only haunted gentlemen's club
in New Jersey," occupies a building
that was formerly owned by Anthony
and Michael Pelkgrino. Michael Pel-

(Continued on page 12)


